Brian Korchinski

From: MAAC <admin@maac.ca>

Sent: Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:52 PM
To: bdkorchinski@shaw.ca

Subject: Resolutions and Recommendations

With the upcoming AZM in October, the director's manual has the following suggestion:

NOTE: Resolutions and Recommendations

At AZM’s in the past resolutions have been brought forth that are misdirected. The process has
been to review them at the directors meeting and refer them to the appropriate group for their
recommendations the following year. Because of this many members’ thoughts and ideas have
taken too long to be acted upon.

It is recommended that resolutions and recommendations, if possible, be prepared well ahead of
your AZM, and then submitted to the Constitution Chairman for guidance so that when brought
forward at the meeting you will know that what you are voting on is correct. If it is properly
structured, and is passed, then it can be properly addressed at the next MAAC AGM.

Resolutions and recommendations arising from the AZM will be reviewed by the Constitution
Advisory Group for correct form, grammar and spelling. Should there be sufficient reason, the
resolution and/or recommendation with comment, will be returned to the appropriate Zone Director.
The Zone Director will contact the original mover and seconder to assure they accept the
correction(s). If the correction(s) are unacceptable the resolution and/or recommendation will be
forwarded “as is”.

The Constitution Advisory Group will not intentionally change the intent of the resolution and/or
recommendation.

If you know you are going to have any Resolutions or Recommendations coming forward to the
AZM, please feel free to forward it on so we can make sure they are properly prepared.

Please feel free to share this with your club.
Thanks

Craig



